Minutes
LB Community Center
March 5, 2018

In attendance: Horst Bauchrowitz, Joy Schmitt, Doug Wickstrom, Joe Jogmen, Mary
Carol Lombard
Michelle Shirk representing the YMCA
Jim Neulieb and Bob Gallagher present

Absent:
Quorum was declared
Minutes from February 5, 2018 meeting were approved

Maintenance/Repair update

» LED lights - ongoing

» Outside masonry work - ongoing

» Bathroom maintenance - Mary Carol stated there was a problem finding toilet paper
for the restrooms. Joe stated toilet paper is kept in the custodian closet or you can
ask Amy from Boot Camp.

* Roof - ongoing

Energy credit program and solar piece - ongoing

Courtyard Garden Project

+ Jim Neulieb, Laura Bolton, Brian Kanyer, Horst and Doug met. Laura will be
preparing a proposal. Doug will take the lead on project. D&M will be coming out to
survey for things underground. Bill will be contacted to see if there is a history of the
septic.

No parking and one way signs
» Joe is still working with Tom Dolph on signs
 Joy will talk to Council re: new Community Center sign for Oriole

Budget
+ Joe will work with Bill re: getting RFQ's for a new roof

Gym usage

* It was decided that if you have a Long Beach license providing proof of residency, the
Y can just add you to the list. You will not need to go to the clerks office. Mary Carol
will amend the procedure.

YMCA
* Michelle stated the Y has a new aquatics director



» Bob Gallagher asked when the 16 week arthritis exercise classes would be resuming.
Michelle believes in the next couple weeks.

Bridge
* Glen McGeady will contact Mary Carol in March

Room scheduling

» Mary Carol will contact Sue Vissing re: dates for Girlfriend Sale

« Joy will find out who is head of LB Civic as Jeff Dreher will be leaving so we can
coordinate use of the building during July 4th

Joy will discuss rental of portable toilets with Park Dept for movies in the park

Joy responded via email to Dan Bennett and invited him to the meeting but has not
heard anything from him re: taping the gym floor for basketball

Joy stated that The Park Board will be storing the ice skating rink in the basement

Doug stated the Heating/Cooling won't be switched over until sometime in April

Meeting adjourned. Next meeting April 2, 2018, 4pm, LBCC Historical Room 2



